## DWP Central Freedom of Information Team

e-mail: freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

Our Ref: IR 301

DATE: 12 September 2016

Dear Mr Slater,

Thank you for your Freedom of Information request of 8 July 2016. You asked:

"an internal review of Department for Work and Pensions's handling of my FOI request 'Universal Credit Programme - Post Reset Milestone Schedule"

We are sorry to hear you are not happy with our responses to previous requests for information reviews. We can confirm that these requests have been answered to the best of the Department's ability and have nothing further to contribute to subsequent reviews of these Freedom of Information requests.

I confirm that this request for internal review relates to FoI 3784, IR563, IR 73 and IR 140. **IR 123 and IR 193,** which you mention in your email of 8 July 2016 do not relate to this FoI request. Your request FoI 5067 (current milestone schedule/plan for Universal Credit that shows the 2021 completion date) relates to IR 70, IR 124 (not 123, as per your email), IR193 and most recently IR 302 (following your further email of 8 July 2016 concerning that FoI).

I attach our substantive response to FoI 3784 for clarification purposes.

If you have any queries about this letter please contact me quoting the reference number above.

| Yours sincerely,      |  |  |
|-----------------------|--|--|
|                       |  |  |
| DWP Strategy Fol Team |  |  |

## Your right to complain under the Freedom of Information Act

If you are not happy with this response you may request an internal review by e-mailing <u>freedom-of-information-request@dwp.gsi.gov.uk</u> or by writing to DWP, Central Fol Team, Caxton House, Tothill Street, SW1H 9NA. Any review request should be submitted within two months of the date of this letter.